

**OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS
Peterborough, New Hampshire**

CONTOOCCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL BOARD

School Board Meeting

**Tuesday, August 18, 2020
6:30 p.m.**

**Physical Location: ConVal High School Library
184 Hancock Rd.
Peterborough, NH**

Virtual Location:

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88240864448?pwd=RlFQYnpOVzdPc1ArWWxGVXNVOHdPd309>

Meeting ID: 843 3630 3656

Password: Q9k1PF

Phone: +1 646 558 8656 US

Meeting ID: 882 4086 4448

Password: 916654

Agenda

1. **Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance**
2. **Right to Know for Public Meeting Emergency Declaration**
3. **Non-Public Session: RSA 91-A:3,II (If Required)**
4. **Acceptance of School Board Meeting Minutes (Board Vote Required)**
 - a. **August 4, 2020 (pg. 1-6)**
5. **Public Comment**
6. **Governance Note**
7. **Consent Agenda**
 - a. **Personnel (pg. 7)**
 - 1) **Nominations**
 - a. Sarah Paradis, CVHS ILS Teacher
 - b. Darcie Sherwin, District 1-Year Position, School Nurse
8. **Superintendent's Report and Presentation of Business**
 - a. **Monthly Events Calendar (pg. 8-9)**
9. **Reports**
 - a. **Teacher Representative** – Greg Leonard
 - b. **Policy Committee** – Janine Lesser
 - c. **Communication Committee** – Niki McGettigan
 - d. **Budget & Property Committee** – Jim Fredrickson
10. **Old Business**
 - a. **ConVal School District Reopening Plan**
11. **New Business**
 - a. **Policy Suspensions (Board Vote Required)**
 - KF: Community Use of Schools (pg. 10-12)
 - b. **Requisition Approvals (Board Vote Required) (pg. 13)**
 - c. **Technology/Communication Purchases**
 - d. **Electrical Subcontracting**
 - e. **Arcomm/Paging**
 - f. **Budget Transfers (Board Vote Required)** – Lori Schmidt (pg. 14)
 - g. **Staffing Justification**
12. **Public Comment**
13. **Approval of Manifests (Board Vote Required)**
14. **Non-Public Session: RSA 91-A:3,II (If Required)**
 - a. **Negotiations**
 - b. **Personnel**
 - c. **Legal**

**OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS
Peterborough, New Hampshire**

CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL BOARD

School Board Meeting

**Tuesday, August 4, 2020
Immediately Following Public Hearings**

**Physical Location: ConVal High School Gym
184 Hancock Rd.
Peterborough, NH**

Virtual Location:

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84336303656?pwd=UEFIV3lrN01Od3hySUh5U3RPNit5QT09>

Meeting ID: 843 3630 3656
Password: sGN2tH

Phone: +1 646 558 8656 US
Meeting ID: 843 3630 3656
Password: 246023

Minutes

BOARD

Rich Cahoon, Richard Dunning,
Alan Edelkind, Jim Fredrickson,
Katherine Heck, Janine Lesser,
Niki McGettigan, Kevin Pobst,
Linda Quintanilha, Robert Short, Jr.,
Tim Theberge, Stephen Ullman,

ADMINISTRATION

Dr. Kimberly Saunders, Supt.
Dr. Ann Forrest, Asst. Supt.
Lori Schmidt, B.A.
Carrie James, H.R.
Mark Schaub, Tech.
Tim Grossi, Facilities
Ben Moenter, Special Ed.
Cari Christian-Coates, Student Serv.

1. Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance

Rich Cahoon called the meeting to order at 6:47 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Tim Theberge moved to enter into non-public session under RSA 91-A:3,II at 6:48 p.m. for legal matters.
Dick Dunning second. Unanimous.

Tim Theberge moved to exit non-public session at 7:04 p.m. Rob Short, Jr. second at 7:04 p.m.
Unanimous.

Tim Theberge moved to seal the minutes of non-public session for a period of one year. Katherine Heck second.
Unanimous.

2. Right to Know for Public Meeting Emergency Declaration

Not required.

3. Acceptance of School Board Meeting Minutes (Board Vote Required)

a. July 21, 2020

Tim Theberge moved to accept the minutes of July 21, 2020. Katherine Heck second. Dick Dunning and Linda Quintanilha abstained. All else in favor. Motion carried.

b. July 28, 2020

Tim Theberge moved to accept the minutes of July 28, 2020. Katherine Heck second. Tim Theberge amended the minutes to reflect a change from \$5M to \$12.5M under agenda item 6c.
Dick Dunning abstained. All else in favor. Motion carried.

4. Points of Pride

Kimberly Saunders reported that over the past three months over 120 people have been working on the reopening plan. Over the past three weeks administrators, teachers, and staff have been working on the reopening plan. She has heard from parents who were not planning on returning their children to school but have now planned for their children to return.

Kimberly Saunders reported that ConVal High School Graduation will take place on Saturday night.

5. Public Comment

Kim Kamieniecki thanked everyone for their work on the reopening plan. She said that it is the best plan in New Hampshire and she is proud of the work done.

6. Governance Note

None.

7. Consent Agenda

a. Personnel

None.

8. Superintendent's Report and Presentation of Business

a. Monthly Events Calendar

Selectmen's Advisory Committee will meet on September 24th at 7:00 p.m.

In addition, on September 24th at 9:00 a.m., the NH Supreme Court will hear oral arguments on the CV lawsuit.

Testimony date is September 10th.

9. Reports

a. Teacher Representative – Greg Leonard

Greg Leonard shared information that he has heard back from teachers, paras, and SSP's. He said that there are an overwhelming number of positives in support of the plan. Like everything else related to COVID-19, people have questions about specifics as to how it is going to work in each building. The focus on safety for both students and staff is appreciated.

b. Budget & Property Committee – Jim Fredrickson

Jim Fredrickson said that budget guidance for the 2021/2022 school year was discussed. Jim said that discussion and guidance was to assume normal for the 21/22 school year. Provisions for recovery of losses in learning and capital improvements should be planned. Assume current enrollment. Provisions for hybrid models should also be planned.

Jim asked the board if further discussion is needed.

Jim Fredrickson moved to accept the 21/22 school year budget guidance developed at the Budget & Property meeting. Rob Short second.

Rich Cahoon said that in the past, administration begins the budgeting process on July 1st. This year is different. The board typically meets at a work session and budget revisions move forward. We have a compressed timeline this year and it will be important to work this out in advance.

Tim Theberge shared his appreciation for the inclusion of the recognition that there is likelihood for remote learning. There are students that benefit from this approach.

Unanimous.

Jim Fredrickson said that additional time to prepare for the work session/meeting was asked. On a normal year, we would see the budget in early November. December 7th is the plan this year. Jim requested that the board receive the budget details at least two days prior to the Saturday meeting and allow the board to be prepared.

Jim Fredrickson moved to delay the presentation of the budget and that it be shared two days in advance of the December meeting. Katherine Heck second. Unanimous.

Jim Fredrickson said that for the 21/22 school year, there are two contracts to negotiate, the CVEA contract and the transportation contract. Those two pieces will not be included in the December information.

c. Policy Committee – Janine Lesser

No report, tonight's Policy Committee meeting was cancelled.

d. Selectmen's Advisory Committee – Tim Theberge

Tim Theberge reported that the topic of the meeting was the reopening plan and the unreserved fund balance.

10. Old Business

a. ConVal School District Reopening Plan (Board Vote Required)

Kimberly Saunders reported that, based on feedback, additions and changes were made to the plan. Otherwise, the majority of the plan remains the same.

Linda Quintanilha moved to accept the plan as presented.

Stephen Ullman second.

Additions for clarification was that the buildings are not open for use to the public at this time.

Kimberly referenced the addition of a statement about masks.

In addition, clarification for remote attendance was made. Clarification for social/emotional needs was addressed.

Rather than making up blue and gold teams alphabetically, it will be developed by geographic area which will be more efficient for bus travel.

Middle school algebra will not remote to the high school rather they will be in a class at the middle school.

Policy and practice will need to be reviewed EEAB, JIC, temporary permission for parents to transport to and from athletic events should they be allowed to take place. A MOU with the CVEA will also be needed.

Language was tightened and edited.

Questions?

Rich Cahoon said that this is probably the most important vote that we will make as a board member. Every question will be addressed. Detailed questions may not be able to be answered fully at this point.

Jim Fredrickson said that the plan is a great one. He asked what determines the mode we start in and what determines a change in that mode.

Jim Fredrickson further asked that the plan says that we'll start in the green mode, if we approve tonight, we will start in the green mode.

What is the decision-making process and what is the board's role in the decision-making process to change modes?

Kimberly Saunders said that in order to make those changes, a recommendation would come from the monitoring committee. She would bring any extended closure to the full board. If we are going to change in any direction, it would be recommended by the monitoring committee and brought to the board. If the monitoring team, made up of medical professionals, suggested closure, she would do so and call a meeting.

Jim Fredrickson said that he is comfortable with closure. In terms of moving in one direction to another, a recommendation would come forward and Kimberly would meet with the board.

Tim Theberge said that he was under the impression that there are 11 different color ratings. In theory we could have one building and pod be blue and another be red. Operationally, we could have three emergency meetings in one week.

Stephen Ullman called the boards attention to page 9, daily protocol, where the monitor teams will meet daily and access resources valuable to assess. He said that he is at ease that the monitoring team is going to look at this data. It strikes him as impractical that the board will participate in this. He is also comfortable with the Superintendent's promise to call an emergency session if needed. We have medical professionals looking at this data daily.

Alan Edelkind said that we are opening up in "green". The plan looks as though it is structured for a green opening. If the mode is shifted, is the plan, as written structured that there will be no rework done to get to one of those levels. In other words, where does it say what we will look like for "orange" or for "red". Do you believe that the plan, as structured, accommodates the different levels?

Kimberly Saunders said that it does support various levels. The monitoring team will look at extensive data.

Alan Edelkind wants to know if we can pull the plan off the shelf if we have to move from orange to red or from green. If everyone agrees that it is okay with the way that it is, he is good.

Kimberly Saunders said that she does feel that the plan is structured for what Alan is asking.

Kimberly further said that the plan, as written, assumes a "green" mode of opening. There are several weeks before school begins and we may have to shift before school begins. She will look at data to decide how long we might stay in the green mode. Green is minimal to moderate transmission.

Katherine Heck asked if RSA 194.3 could be added and RSA 194.34 could be added; it firms up duty by law.

Linda Quintanilha said that a lot of the students that would be identified in the "orange" would be based on IEP's and other points. She said that the board has the focus of responsibility of hiring and evaluating the Superintendent, develop and oversee policy, and budget. She shared her confidence in the Superintendent's ability to move forward with this plan.

Tim Theberge said that as the board entered tonight's meeting, we were screened. As an example, if he does the screening at home and drives to school with his sister. If he coughs, is he sent out for 14 days?

Kimberly Saunders said that the student would go to the health office to determine if there is an allergy or other related condition and be evaluated from there.

Stephen Ullman complimented Kimberly on the clarity and use of RSA's. The RSA's allow some force to the requirement to wear a mask. Statutory statements add strength.

Tim Theberge said that athletics is a big topic on many minds. NHIAA pushed the start back to September 8th.

Kimberly said that at the middle school level, we need to get students in before we can consider athletics and co-curriculars. At the high school level, drills and skills might be possible, but we are waiting for the NHIAA to make further decisions.

Tim Theberge said that he is unsure how we field athletic teams without breaking pod walls.

Kevin Pobst asked for clarification about athletics. Kimberly said that when the NHIAA settles and we are able to create a plan around that, we will bring a recommendation forward. We don't know what will come forward.

Kevin asked, beyond NHIAA recommendations, what is it that will lead the decision making with respect to the decision to suspend or have some degree of interscholastic participation.

Kimberly said that she would be led by the NE10, which has cancelled their fall season and winter season on hold. UNH has cancelled their fall season. She said that it makes her wonder. The additional piece is the State epidemiologist says that he does not encourage and would not like to see contact sports. These are the things that make her and John Reitnauer stop. The concern is if students don't participate locally, will they participate regionally and come into schools anyway.

Linda Quintanilha asked if decisions have been made on internships at the high school yet. Kimberly said that it will be taken on a case by case basis. School will open without internships. Data will be reviewed, considering where the internships are located.

Katherine Heck said that the reopening plan should be focused on academics. When information comes to the board about the status of athletics, she asked that performance arts and co-curriculars also come forward.

Alan Edelkind asked if a student is sent home by the screening process, what documentation do they need to return to school.

Kimberly said that on page 17, there is information about the requirements to return.

Niki McGettigan said that one of the changes states that for middle school, they would have band and chorus. Do we have backup why that is okay?

Kimberly said that data was looked at for the high school. We would mirror that programming using social distancing at the high school. There is a lot of space that must be between students.

Kevin Pobst asked when the FAQ document might be distributed.

Kimberly said it will be distributed twice; once before school meetings and another after input has been given from those meetings.

Katherine Heck asked if we have the staffing capabilities to implement this plan should we not be able to hire as many people as we anticipate. What would happen to the plan?

Kimberly said that some positions are instrumental. We would need substitutes and paraprofessionals. We could open school but she would have concern should we not be able to hire nurses. Staffing is a concern. Everything else is contracted services.

Is there a point at which, relative to personnel, we couldn't go to green? If we struggle to hire, the board will be the first to know because it will change the plan.

The plan is currently a draft because the board has not yet voted on it.

Kimberly said that based on the situation, it is an evolving plan. We will need to make changes as conditions move forward. It is a working document.

Call the vote:

In favor to open as presented: Unanimous.

Rich Cahoon said that he is sure that he speaks for the whole board. He would like to thank everyone who worked incredibly hard on this plan. He said that this plan is better than seen anywhere else.

Rich said that it is important to say this to the public and community as a whole. This district has put together a remarkable plan. It is important that we buckle down and follow the protocols in this plan. If we cannot do that, we will not be able to remain in the "Green" mode.

11. New Business

a. Requisition Approvals (Board Vote Required)

Lori Schmidt said that this includes chorus risers. She suggests this be paid through trust funds. She said that she has held this until the board could decide what to do with this request.

Rich Cahoon asked if chorus risers, when we have to distance students by 20 feet, is something that will be used this year or is this part of the renewal cycle.

Katherine Heck asked her annual School Board stipend be waived in the amount of \$1,000 to allow for other purchases.

Tim Theberge said that this was a warrant article.

Rich Cahoon said that is approved by a warrant article. Many routinely donate it back in one form or another. He suggested that be done rather than not take it.

Katherine Heck said that she would sign a waiver but she struck her motion.

Linda Quintanilha moved to accept the requisitions. Dick Dunning second. Unanimous.

b. Technology Purchase Recommendations for Reopening – Mark Schaub

Mark Schaub said that this is the result of an RFQ. This reflects Phase I. We did not get bids on some of the items we are looking for such as wireless microphones. What is being presented are Chromebooks for elementary students and items for live streaming. He had broken the bids out.

Tim Theberge said that when it is more than one item, it is beneficial to have the unit price.

Linda Quintanilha moved to approve the technology purchase recommendations as presented. Dick Dunning second. Unanimous.

Kimberly Saunders referenced information sent about PPE purchases, tent rental purchases, and hiring.

Kimberly said that tents are a commodity. The other pieces do not need immediate action but sooner rather than later.

Kimberly said that she approves the approval of the plan. The plan is dependent on the finances associated with the plan implementation. She will be coming to the board for transfers. It will mean that we will not be able to spend money in other areas. Those items will appear in future budgets. In order to do this plan, sacrifices will be required in other areas.

Rich said that it is important to vote individually.

Linda Quintanilha moved to approve the tent request. Dick Dunning second.

Tim Theberge asked if the tents would be purchase or rental. Kimberly said that it is a lease agreement.

Rob Short, Jr. asked if it is for the first part of the year or the full year. The response was that it is for the first part of year.

Was a cost analysis done to purchase the tents?

Kimberly said that it was over \$1.5M to purchase tents. The tents are coming to us and are being set up and taken down without putting the responsibility on our staff. It is a lease and service agreement.

Katherine Heck asked if we anticipate this type of expense being reimbursable at any time as a result of COVID related.

Lori Schmidt said that it might be as a result of remote learning. She does not see it as FEMA reimbursable.

Stephen Ullman sees the tents as an integral part of instructional program just as texts would be. The tents have a high priority.

Tim Theberge said that if, in the Spring, we are still in green, we might do this again. Kimberly confirmed and said that this allows upgrades to HVAC systems over the next 8 weeks and we can utilize more spaces in our buildings in a safer way.

Call the vote: Unanimous.

Hiring Needs –

Linda Quintanilha moved to accept the hiring needs in the document.

Dick Dunning second.

Kimberly said that she would prioritize these by custodial contract, followed by nursing staff, and paraprofessionals with a return to come back at a later time for any remaining.

Kevin Pobst said that the motion made is for almost \$2M. He asked why not just do the essentials. Linda Quintanilha said that the freedom to make it work should be given and let Kimberly work it out.

Kevin asked what the full-time counselor at each elementary school will be doing full-time all day.

Kimberly said that the stress involved in the situation and the effect on mental health drives this need. An increase in school counseling staff was asked.

Cari Christian-Coates said that we are trying to roll out and build upon the social emotional curriculum. School counselors are instrumental with the continued implementation of this program. We are concerned about the crossing over of too many locations for our staff. Some of our staff cross three different buildings. This limits the crossing over and helps continue the work started to support classrooms.

Rich Cahoon asked for confirmation that these are one-year limited positions and not permanent. Kimberly confirmed that they would only be for one year as with all of the other proposed positions.

Kevin Pobst said that he would prefer to vote on the essentials and come back with other requests.

Tim Theberge said that the legislature requires multi-tiered systems of support; does this relate to that?

Kimberly said that it does not, it is separate.

Kevin Pobst moved to amend the motion to reduce the amount to \$693K to include for essential positions only. Jim Fredrickson second.

Dick Dunning said that his concern is why we couldn't look at part-time counselors rather than full time. He said that there is an equity issue. He supports Kevin's motion.

Linda Quintanilha said that Kimberly has 20 days to open schools. There isn't enough time to hold emergency meetings. We have to give Kimberly the power to pull this off. If she finds that she can deal with it on a part-time basis, she will do so. This is a worst-case scenario. Let's give Kimberly the freedom to make this work. She is going to need every ounce of our ability to make this easier for her. It is too much.

Kimberly said that she would prefer to hire part-time. If she can find part-time help, she will hire that.

Dick Dunning asked what is being done in the large schools to make the counseling more equitable?

Cari Christian-Coates said that adding a student support counselor to each of the middle schools is part of the plan.

Dick Dunning further asked about the equity for the elementary schools. The purpose of the recommendation is not as much about the ratio but more that the support was in each of the buildings and to allow staff not to cross several buildings to service students.

Rich said that we have a motion to amend. The motion is to amend it to 693K+ to cover highest priority grouping.

In favor of amendment: Dick Dunning, Kevin Pobst, Jim Fredrickson, Rob Short, Katherine Heck, Niki McGettigan

Opposed: Linda Quintanilha, Tim Theberge, Alan Edelkind, Janine Lesser, Stephen Ullman

Motion is amended.

Call the vote on \$693+ for highest priority positions:

Unanimous.

PPE –

Kimberly Saunders said that this may be able to process through FEMA for reimbursement.

Katherine moved to accept the PPE needs as written. \$110,320.00 for PPE, sanitization, etc.

Dick Dunning second.

Rob Short asked if the signage and floor stickers should be on the list if we don't have an estimate.

Lori Schmidt said that the signage is an indication that there is an additional expense coming forward. This is not part of the vote.

Katherine amended her vote to include just thermometers.

Kimberly said that the Governor has announced three times that he would like to help with these purchases but it is the State allowing to access through the States stores. It is not an accurate portrayal.

Rich Cahoon said that the Governor was asked if the statement meant the state would cover the cost. He did not answer the question.

In favor: Unanimous.

12. Public Comment

Abigail Theberge spoke about student safety.

13. Approval of Manifests (Board Vote Required)

Lori Schmidt certified that manifests listed totaling \$373,066.16 and Payroll totaling \$892,668.98 have been reviewed by her and found to be proper charges against the Contoocook Valley School District for goods and/or services received and have been properly processed prior to their submittal to the School Board.

Jim Fredrickson moved to approve the manifests as presented. Dick Dunning second. Unanimous.

14. Non-Public Session: RSA 91-A:3,II (If Required)

- a. Negotiations**
- b. Personnel**
- c. Legal**

Tim Theberge moved to enter into non-public session in accordance with RSA 91-A:3,II for personnel at 9:03 p.m. Dick Dunning second. Unanimous.

Linda Quintanilha motioned to adjourn at 9:14 p.m. Dick Dunning second. Unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Marschok

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS
Peterborough, New Hampshire

CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT

August 18, 2020
Personnel Agenda

Nominations – August 2020

CVHS

Sarah Paradis

ILS Teacher

\$53,500

District – 1-Year Position

Darcie Sherwin

School Nurse

\$68,000

August 2020

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
						1
2	3	4 Public Hearings (4) @ 6:30 pm School Board Mtg. immediately following hearings	5	6 Negotiations	7	8
9	10	11 Policy Committee Mtg. @ 5:00 p.m. School Board Mtg. @ 6:30 pm	12	13	14	15
16	17	18 Budget & Property Committee Mtg. @ 5:00 p.m. School Board Mtg. @ 6:30 pm	19 Policy Committee Mtg. @ 5:00 p.m.	20	21	22
23	24	25 School Board Mtg. @ 6:30 pm	26	27 Selectmen's Advisory Committee Mtg. @ 7:00 p.m.	28	29
30	31					

September 2020

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
		1 School Board Mtg. @ 6:30 pm	2	3	4	5
6	7 District Closed – Labor Day	8 Budget & Property Committee Mtg. @ 5:30 pm	9	10	11	12
13	14 Food Service/Wellness Mtg. @ 5:30 p.m.	15 School Board Mtg. @ 6:30 pm	16	17	18	19
20	21	22	23	24 Selectmen's Advisory Committee Mtg. @ 7:00 pm	25	26
27	28	29	30			

KF – Community Use of Schools

When not in use for school purposes, school buildings and grounds, or portions thereof, may be used for education, discussion, civic, social, recreational, or entertainment purposes; and other such purposes that promote the welfare of the community, including use as registration and polling places for voters.

No person, group, or organization has any vested right to use school property. The right to use the property for any lawful purpose is subject to approval by the School Board's designee.

Accordingly, the Board has established detailed regulations and procedures, including rental fees, pertaining to the public use of school facilities.

Religious Organizations

All groups who use school facilities for religious purposes will pay a fee, which shall be the same for all religious denominations.

When religious organizations wish to use school facilities for other than religious services events, separate applications should be filed and said applications will be considered in the same manner as any other civic or recreational request.

Community Use of School Facilities

The use of school buildings, grounds and fields, equipment, and facilities will be authorized by the Superintendent or his/her designee in conformity with the following procedures governing their use as approved by the Board.

1. The use of school facilities for school purposes, school-sponsored activities/events, alumni associations, parent-teacher associations, and other organizations affiliated with the schools have precedence over all others. Requests for school facilities for school programs must be cleared with the building principal or his/her designee.
2. School-related groups, including state educational professional associations will be permitted reasonable use of school facilities
3. All activities must be under adult supervision approved by the building administrator or his/her designee of the building involved. In all cases, an assigned school employee may be on site. The group using the facilities will be responsible for any damage to the building or equipment.
4. Groups using the facilities are restricted to the dates and hours approved, and to the building area and facilities specified, unless requested changes are approved by the building administrator or his/her designee.

5. Large Groups using the facilities are responsible for the observance of county and state fire and safety regulations at all times. RSA 153:5 and Administrative Rules SAF-C 6000 require that trained crowd control managers be on duty during any public assembly event. Organizers of any activity are required to provide the names of trained Crowd Control Managers that will be present at the event(s).

(A Basic Fire Safety & Crowd Managers Training Program can be found on the ConVal School District website under Emergency Plans (<http://www.Conval.edu>))

6. The use of alcoholic beverages, drugs, profane language, gambling in any form, or any other activity restricted in district policies and handbooks are not permitted on school premises. Smoking within the building or on school grounds is not permitted.

7. The School Board will cooperate with recognized agencies, such as the Red Cross and Town Emergency Management Services, and will make suitable facilities available without charge during community emergency or to prepare for civil defense.

8. Liability insurance will be required for all non-school related groups given permission to use school facilities. Organizers of any activity must provide a certificate of insurance endorsed to name the ConVal School District as an additional insured.

9. The Board will periodically review and approve a fee schedule for use of facilities.

10. In situations where there is no cost to the district, or the renter is a ConVal youth organization, or in any situations where a mutual exchange of facilities is possible between the school district and the organization, or when the district requests a change in location fees may be waived or modified by the Superintendent or his/her designee. In situations where extended usage for a long period of time is required, fees may be set at a contract price.

11. Nothing in this policy is meant to supersede agreements related to town facilities and property reached between the District and town entities.

12. The Superintendent or his/her designee and/or the School Board reserve the right to cancel any facility use permission granted.

Statutory Reference

RSA 153:5, NH State Board of Fire Control Rules

Legal Reference

Administrative Rules SAF-C 6000, NH State Fire Code

Category: R

See also ECA

See Also: Basic Fire Safety & Crowd Managers Training Program

1st Read: April 15, 2014

2nd Read: May 6, 2014

Adoption: May 6, 2014

< KED - Facilities or Services - Grievance Procedure (Section 504)

KFA - Public Conduct On School Property (<https://schoolboard.convalsd.net/district-policies/kfa-personal-conduct-and-civility/>)

Vendor	DAC	Total Amt.	Project	Internal Notes	Reference
Hertzler, Judith B	SAU	\$800.00	Benefit	social worker	Mileage
Amazon.com	CVHS	\$2,161.88	Books	social studies	P-Card Purchase
Learning Without Tears	DCS	\$642.40	Classroom Consumables		
EPS Educators Pub Service	DCS	\$33.70	Classroom Consumables		
USPS Peterborough	SPED	\$17.60	Postage		
USPS Hancock	HES	\$100.00	Postage		P-Card
Cricket Media	TES	\$43.90	Subscriptions		P-Card
National Geographic Kids	TES	\$25.00	Subscriptions		P-Card
National Wildlife Federation	TES	\$19.95	Subscriptions		
National Wildlife Federation	TES	\$19.95	Subscriptions		
Smore	CVHS	\$588.00	Subscriptions		P-Card Purchase
The Webstaurant Store Inc	GBS	\$49.03	Supplies	art	P-Card
McIntire Business Products Inc	DCS	\$119.88	Supplies	laminating film	
Amazon.com	DCS	\$404.86	Supplies		PCARD
Quill	DCS	\$548.59	Supplies	classroom	
Getting Nerdy LLC	CVHS	\$71.80	Supplies	science	P-Card Purchase

Budget Transfers

Transfer Between Transportation Accounts Per Contract

Acct No.	Description	Project	Debit	Credit
21.000.2722.39.519	Dist Spec Ed Pupil Trans		128,605.20	
21.000.2721.40.519	Dist Admin Pupil Trans			128,605.20